

Taxpayers watchdog since 1945

707 Broadway, Suite 905, San Diego, CA 92101 • P: (619) 234-6423 • F: (619) 234-7403 • www.sdcta.org

April 29, 2016 Contact: Allison Mercado

(619) 234-6423

TAXPAYERS ASSOCIATION CALLS FOR DELAY ON BALLOT MEASURE DECISION

San Diego County Taxpayers Association's president and CEO, Haney Hong, issued the following statement regarding today's San Diego Association of Government's expected vote on a half-cent sales tax ballot measure:

"The San Diego County Taxpayers Association is troubled that SANDAG has only allowed for one week between the meeting to discuss the final draft expenditure plan and the board vote to advance the half cent, 40 year tax increase for the November 2016 ballot. Giving the community only one week to weigh in on a \$18 billion expenditure of taxpayer funds is unreasonable considering the long-term impacts to the San Diego region. We urge the SANDAG board of directors to delay their vote by one month."

The San Diego County Taxpayers Association is a non-profit, non-partisan organization, dedicated to promoting accountable, cost-effective and efficient government and opposing unnecessary new taxes and fees. Founded in 1945, SDCTA has spent the past 70 years saving the region's taxpayers millions of dollars, as well as generating information to help educate the public.

###